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TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:  Kelsey Lewis, Management Analyst II 
Jeff Fuchs, Public Works Director 

DATE:    10/28/19 

SUBJECT: 
Tualatin Moving Forward Second Annual Report & Neighborhood Safety Projects 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 
Tualatin Moving Forward Second Annual Report 
Last year, Tualatin voters approved a $20 million bond measure to pay for projects that improve 
traffic flow and neighborhood traffic safety and provide safe access to schools and parks citywide. 
More than 35 bond-funded projects will be completed in just five years.  

We are excited to give you an update on what’s happened so far and what is next. Five projects 
are already built and seven are in design! 

There is also some very good news on improvements planned to streamline the Tualatin-
Sherwood Road junction with I-5 – one of Tualatin’s busiest intersection. 

All of the remaining bond-funded projects will be finished over the next four years. You can 
continue following our progress along the way at www.tualatinmovingforward.com.  

We hope you have experienced the built projects and are already feeling a bit safer and finding it a 
little easier to get around town. We remain committed to keep Tualatin Moving Forward.  

 
Neighborhood Traffic Safety Projects 
This summer, staff issued a public call for transportation project suggestions as part of the 
Neighborhood Traffic Safety Program to be funded with $2.26 million of Tualatin Moving Forward 
bond funding.  

Staff will present the process for identifying projects this year from the public call for projects, 
present proposed first round of projects, and ask for Council direction to move forward with 
planning and design. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

-PowerPoint Presentation 

http://www.tualatinmovingforward.com/

